GRANITE BAY MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL
APPROVED MEETING MINUTES FOR WEDNESDAY, APRIL 2, 2008
Eureka Union School District Office, 5455 Eureka Road, Granite Bay

Call to Order 7:02PM
Pledge of Allegiance

Introduction of MAC Members

A. MAC members present were Virg Anderson, David Kaiser, Sean
Corcoran, Steve Nash (Vice-Chair), and Robert Enos (Secretary).
Member Walt Pekarsky, Jill Emnst, and Craig Powell were absent.
Member Steve Nash presided as Chair.

B. Also present was Supervisor Kirk Uhler.

Approval of April 2, 2008 MAC Agenda |
A motion was made (and seconded) to approve the April 2, 2008 Agenda. The
motion passed (4-0).

Approval of Minutes: February 2, 2008
A motion was made (and seconded) to approve the February 2, 2008, minutes.
The motion passed (4-0).

Public Comment
None presented.

MAC Committee Reports
A. Public Safety (David Kaiser)
The Safety Committee Chair David Kaiser reported that Granite Bay is

pretty safe. At the Public Safety meeting law enforcement cautioned
about the dangers of text messaging while driving specifically referencing
a recent death in the Forrest Hill area of a teenager killed while text
messaging.

B. Parks and Recreation (Steve Nash)
MAC Member Steve Nash reported that the recent tree planting at
Franklin School Park was a success. He especially thanked the 40
plus volunteers and the Rotary and Kiwanis clubs for taking the initiative
and “making things happen.”

C. Douglas Corridor Committee (Jill Ernst)
None.

Action Items

A, Granite Bay Plaza & Pardee Court Half-Plexes (PSUB T20060098)
The presenter was Crystal Jacobson of the Placer County Planning
Department, the applicant is the Baker-Williams Engineering Group, and
the owner is Capital Pacific Company, located at 7150 Douglas Blvd.,
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Granite Bay, CA 95746. This matter came before the Granite Bay MAC
on June 6, 2007. The project is a proposed subdivision on 4.71 acres
zoned CPD-Dc and involves the construction of 35 townhomes on
approximately 3.57 acres, and a proposed commercial retail building of
8,800 square feet with 50 parking spaces on approximately 1.14 acres.
The project is located along Pardee Court and Douglas Blvd., near the
southeast corner of Douglas Blvd. and Auburn Folsom Road. [APN: 047-
150-012, 015, 016, 042]. This matter is tentatively set before the Placer
County Planning Commission on May 8, 2008.

Another presenter, Dean Cameron, stated this matter first came before the
MAC two years ago. Previously, the MAC voiced concerns about the
adequacy of on-site parking. The presenter said that to address this they
made improvements in the design that included widening Pardee Court.

MAC member Sean Corcoran asked the Planning Department what was
the outcome of the traffic study and was informed that the study looked at
two scenarios: 1) The ftraffic increase due to the Pardee project; and
2) The traffic increase due to both the Pardee project combined with the
Premier Homes Project. According to the County traffic study both
projects combined would not result in a significant amount of traffic
impact.

A long time resident pointed out that the proposed Pardee project fit
existing zoning but is not compatible with existing adjacent land use. In
addition, this resident recommended that it is important that buildings on
the east side of the project not be two (2) story structures so as to better fit
with the neighborhood.

A number of residents stated that the project was a terrible idea because it
is out of character with the area.

One resident pointed out that traffic in the area has a seasonal high and
low and the traffic study was conducted in the off season. This citizen
recommended conducting the study during the summer months.

Another resident who stated that he lives very near the proposed Pardee
project stated that the proposal needs more parking and expressed concern
that there are no driveways and predicted a large parking problem.

MAC member David Kaiser asked the architect if single story structures
had been considered and was informed “no”. Mr. Kaiser advised that
bedroom windows should be positioned to not face adjacent property. He
also expressed concern about the number of parking spaces available for
guests.






